
Glee Club
John Lynch head chorister . . . James Thompson secretary . . .
“ Three engagements featured the Glee Club’s program for the year: Saint Mary’s 

Hospital Staff Dance, Good Shepherd Home, and the Parthenian Academy symposium 
on Marriage.

“ The group made three appearances at the college assemblies.
“ Mrs. McDonald acted as the moderator.
“ ‘Tollite Hostias’, ‘What of the Night’, and ‘Shortnin’ Bread’ attracted the most 

requests.”

Arts Club
Peter Dolan presides . . . John Esau vice-president . . . Prof. William Schwen- 

deman . . .
The president: “ The year began with talks by Joseph Mahoney on Charles Dickens 

and Daniel Burns on Modern Journalism.
“ An art gallery expedition was undertaken under the guidance of the faculty 

moderator, Prof. Schwendeman. The Morgan and Frick galleries were visited.
“ Everything about the club was informal. No set rules for the meeting, no 

confining programs. It was just a case of having an interest or hobby and expressing 
it to the group.”



French Club
Albert Marcoux maitre de cercle . . . Edward Keegan secretaire . . .
Mons. Keegan: “ We spent many hours in learning to play French Bridge . . .

after we learned how to play it in English.
“ Professor Carway, the faculty adviser, persuaded the club to attend the French

Cinema. Detailed discussion of the plot technique featured the following meeting.
“ There was, happy to relate, a close connection with the Cercle Moliere of Saint

Joseph’s College.
“ Mr. Marcoux took the lead for the gathering in a higher appreciation of the 

French joke.”

Burschenshaft Edelweiss
Presidents Francis Fidgeon and Carl Dengel . . . Harry Zimmer secretary . . .
“ Father Beck spoke on the beauties of Germany. This was followed by comments 

on the German political situation.
“ The German club assembly featured lantern slides and the German string 

ensemble under the direction of John Baiardi.
“ Our aim was to present a sympathetic appreciation of the true German art and 

letters. Music was also considered. Despite the fact that many members could not spell 
the club name for interested spectators, the society spent some interesting hours.”




